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STRATEGIC THEME:  Enterprise: Cultivate a long-term sustainable college 

enterprise 
  
REPORT: The demand for Electric Vehicle (EV) charging stations at 

the Sylvania campus outstrips the current charging 
capacity.   

 
 Portland General Electric (PGE) offers a Fleet Partner 
Program where PGE will pay 40% of the infrastructure 
costs for the installation of EV charging stations. PCC 
commits to the remaining costs and keeping the charging 
stations in use for the next 10 years. P&CC, FMS, and 
Sustainability have identified a suitable site on the 
Sylvania campus for installation. 

PGE has provided the College with a quote for $297,525 
to provide infrastructure. The net cost to the College after 
incentives will be $176,598. P&CC staff have reviewed 
the quote and recommend acceptance. A separate 
procurement will be carried out for the charging stations. 

This program is regulated by the State of Oregon Public 
Utility Commission. The College Rules of Procurement 
(CCR.222) allows for the direct procurement of goods or 
services where the price is established by a Federal, 
State, or Local regulatory authority. 

 



 

 

RECOMMENDATION: That the Board of Directors authorize PCC to execute a 
contract with PGE, for Sylvania Campus EV charging 
infrastructure, for up to $196,366 which includes a 10% 
contingency. Funding will be from the 2017 Bond.  
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